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5030 Twentieth Avenue Southwest  

Post Office Box 226  

Montevideo, MN  56265  

http://www.heritagehill.us  

https://www.facebook.com/heritagehillshow  
 

PRESIDENTIAL STATE OF THE HILL ADDRESS: 
 

Greetings everyone! Sounds like the 2017 show was a successful show. I would like to personally thank each and every one 
of you for making that happen.  
 
Looks like the weather is cooperating here. Please keep your thoughts and prayers for the hurricane and fire victims.  
 
Please remember, elections are coming up, if you have an interest in running for the Board-(President, Vice President, 
Secretary, Treasurer, and 3 Board Members).  If you have an interest, please contact Marlys Heath.  
 
May you all have a safe September and will see you at the Membership Meeting on the 19th at 7 pm at Heritage Hill.  
 
Sincerely,  
Monica Engen 
 

 

MEETING NOTICES & COMING EVENTS  
 

Next Membership Meeting    Tuesday, September 19
th
, 7:00 PM @ Heritage Hill  

Next Board Meeting     Thursday, October 5
th
, 7:00 PM @ Heritage Hill 

Servers for September 19
th
 Membership Meeting Mick and Jan Sellman, Gene and Grace Zeller,  

Betty and Wilbert Macziewski. 

Applefest Parade in Appleton    Sunday , September 17
th
 ,2:30 PM  

(line up at 1:30 @ Elementary School)  
2918 Heritage Hill Threshing Show   Friday ï Sunday, August 17

th
ï19

th
, 2018  

 
 

MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES:  August 15th, 2017 ï Bob Schultz, Secretary 

 

President Engen called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm at the Heritage Hill Thresherôs Kitchen.  
There were 58 members present. 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
   
Bob Schultz reviewed the minutes of the July 18th, 2017 Membership Meeting. M/S/P Les Bergquist/Doug Norman to 
approve the minutes.   
 
Les Bergquist presented the Treasurerôs report.  M/S/P Chip Grube/Jim Roe to approve the report. 

 
President 
Monica Engen 
605-880-4270 

 

Vice-President 
Orlynn Hegna 
320-894-8698 

 

Secretary 
Robert Schultz 
320-444-4861 

 

Treasurer 
Leslie Bergquist 
320-226-7878 

 

Directors 
 

Kyle Ashling 
320-361-0599 

 

Stephen Coon 
320-841-2211 

 
Chip Grube 

320-815-5791 
 

Dustin Johnson 
320-226-1947 

 

Scott Thissen 
320-444-3861 

 

Ex-Officio 
Gerald Kleene 
320-894-9149 

 

http://www.heritagehill.us/
https://www.facebook.com/heritagehillshow
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ǒ ñFinding Minnesotaò: The taping for the segment about our club on ñFinding Minnesotaò went very well.  A 

big thank you to all who showed up, brought equipment, helped mowing and weeding, participate in the 
interviews or contributed in any way to the event.  It was a great way to inform others about who we are and 
what we do at Heritage Hill. 

ǒ Electrical Outlets:  It was reported that we have 4 GFI electrical outlets not working properly and 5 or 6 
outlets that do not meet code. MSP Chip Grube/Stephen Coon to get those outlets repaired and working 
properly. 

ǒ Queenôs Reunion:  Carmen Haugen reported on plans for the Queenôs reunion. Most will be here on 
Saturday. Approximately 17 of the 30 former queens will be here.  They will meet in the kitchen at 10:00 AM.  
They will move to the stage area shortly thereafter. MSP Curt Berg/Mark Bigaouette to provide a meal for the 
queens at Saturday noon. 

ǒ Propane Tanks:  MSP Orlynn Hegna/Mick Sellman to purchase 2 propane tanks for the clubs gas grill. 
ǒ Tractor Drive: Members are reminded that you will need to sign a waiver form and have a SMV sign to 

participate in the tractor drive. The club has signs that we can loan out. Collector cars are also welcome 
provided they sign the waiver form. 

ǒ Combine Clinic: Gerald Kleene reports that approximately 150 people have been invited to Kibbleôs combine 
clinic.  They will be set up in two stations, one at the grandstand and one at the pulling track. Kibbleôs will also 
set up a display in one side of the Ost building. The Kitchen Committee will be feeding a lunch to the 
attendees and be reimbursed by Kibbleôs. 

ǒ Parking and Vendorôs areas: There was discussion about parking issues related to the handicapped permit 
holders and the vendorôs area. People will be required to park in the designated areas, unless they have a 
handicapped permit. 

ǒ Last minute help: If anyone has any need for help before the show, please make it known so plans can be 
made.  

ǒ Gate Help: Scott Thissen still needs some help for workers at the gate. 
ǒ Fagen Fly Over: Fagenôs runway is torn up, so the planned fly over may not happen. 
ǒ Free Gate: People will be charged at the gate after 9:00 AM on Friday. This is so that the auction attendees 

do not have to pay to attend the auction. 
ǒ Garbage Collection: The issue of garbage disposal was discussed.  Wes Thompson has people that can 

help. 
ǒ Nominating Committee: Marlys Heath has agreed to head the Nominating Committee. If anyone is willing to 

help her, she could use two or three more members to help in this important task. She states that we need 
people to step up to be an officer. 

ǒ Jaws of Life Demonstration: The Rescue Squad has taken steps to insure there is no glass on the grounds 
after their demonstration on Saturday. 

ǒ Monday after the Show: Please make every effort to make yourself available to help clean up Monday after 
the show. 

ǒ Kitchen Cleanup: The ladies will be cleaning up the kitchen Tuesday at 9:00 after the show. 
ǒ Next Board of Directorôs Meeting: Thursday, September 7th @ 7:00 PM at Heritage Hill. 
ǒ Servers for September: Mick and Jan Sellman, Gene and Grace Zeller, Betty and Wilbert Macziewski. 
ǒ  Next Membership Meeting: Tuesday, Tuesday, September 19th @ 7:00 PM at Heritage Hill. 
ǒ Adjournment: M/S/P Les Bergquist/Curt Berg to adjourn. 

 
 
 

DIRECTOR MEETING MINUTES:  September 7th, 2017 ï Bob Schultz, Secretary 

 

President Monica Engen called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm at Heritage Hill.  
Quorum: Present ï Schultz, Johnson, Hegna, Thissen, Ashling, Grube, Coon, and Bergquist.  There were also 11 guests. 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was given. 
   
Secretary Bob Schultz read the minutes of the August 3rd, 2017 Board of Directors meeting. M/S/P Les Bergquist/Chip 
Grube to approve the minutes. 
Treasurer Les Bergquist presented the Treasurerôs report. M/S/P Bob Schultz/Kyle Ashling to approve the report. 
 
ǒ Womenôs Building: Sonja Norman will no longer be in charge of the Womenôs Building. M/S/P Orlyn Hegna/Kyle 

Ashling to approve Marilyn Norman to take over the Womenôs Building. The kitchen will stay intact, except Sonja 
would like to sell the cabinet and mirror to the club. M/S/P Les Bergquist/Scott Thissen to purchase the kitchen 
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cabinet and mirror from Sonja Norman for $270.00. Thank you Sonja for your years of service to the Womenôs 
Building. 

ǒ Tractor Registration: Sandy Faehn will be retiring from her position as tractor registrar for the show.  We will need 
to find someone to take Sandyôs position. Thank you Sandy for your service. 

ǒ Donations: The hayrack (on steel wheels) donated by Todd Hennenberg still needs to be picked up (and trailered) to 
the show site. Virgil Hackstra has a bobsled he would like to donate to the club. The bobsled will be considered after 
the harvest season. 

ǒ Hansen Building: Sonja Norman will be taking over the Hansen Building duties for Marilyn Norman during the 
making of pancakes. 

ǒ Rumley Steamer: The Dezeeuw Brothers of Pipestone have a Rumley Steam tractor that would be a great addition 
to our show next year (as we are featuring Allis Chalmers/Rumley) in 2018.  Bob Schultz will talk to Kibbleôs about 
the possibility of them hauling  the Dezeeuw machine next year.  Kibbleôs currently hauls a steam engine from 
Hanley Falls to our show. 

ǒ Straw cleanup: M/S/P Les Bergquist/Orlynn Hegna that the Steve Kleene family will clean up the straw at the 2018 
Threshing Show. 

ǒ Tractor Drive: It needs to be brought up at the next General Membership meeting whether or not the club should try 
to rerun the tractor drive so that the nursing home folks get to see the show we pledged them! 

ǒ Sponsorships for Tractor Pull: M/S/P Kyle Ashling/Dustin Johnson to take ñtractor pullò off of the forms for 
sponsorships for next yearôs show. The rationale is that sponsors can be general sponsorships and be recognized by 
announcing them from the stage throughout the show, instead of just during the tractor pulls. 

ǒ Donations for Service: M/S/P Orlynn Hegna/Dustin Johnson to approve $100 dollar donations to the following 5 
entities for service to our show: Montevideo Police Squad, the Chippewa County Sheriffôs Department, the Chippewa 
County Ambulance Squad, the Montevideo Fire Department, and the Boy Scouts. 

ǒ Case Mower: Mick Sellman states that the belt drive system for the Woods mower (under the Case tractor) will be 
rebuilt this winter. 

ǒ Fall Grounds Spraying: Jeff and Dustin Johnson will take care of the fall spaying needs at the site this year. Thank 
you fellows. 

ǒ Officer Election: We will need to elect officers for the following positions during the October membership meeting: 
President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer, and 3 Board Directors to replace Chip, Kyle and Dustin. Please be 
willing to step forward and be on the ballot if you are asked. Please talk to Marlys Heath if you are willing to help with 
nominations. 

ǒ Feature Tractor: We need discuss picking a feature tractor for 2018 at the next Membership meeting. We are 
featuring Allis Chalmers/Rumley in 2018. 

ǒ Rodent Control: M/S/P Orlynn Hegna/Chip Grube directing Terry Hubble to procure and distribute poison in every 
building to try and hold down the mice and rodents. 

ǒ Combine Donations: There is no interest in accepting more vintage combines at this time. 
ǒ Fragodt Auctioneering:  Randy Fragodt has expressed an interest in future consignment auctions at our site, with 

some different ideas and strategies. M/S/P Dustin Johnson/Kyle Ashling to pursue the possibility of having another 
Consignment auction 

ǒ Workers for the show: The issue of getting people to help with jobs during the show was discussed. Ideas included 
a more formal job assignment (like at Rollag) or charging admission in lieu of volunteering time.  The issue will be 
taken up at a later meeting. 

ǒ Outside Vendors fees: The idea of charging outside vendors $6 a day ($18 for the weekend) was discussed.  We 
hope to keep attracting more vendors. M/S/P Les Bergquist/Orlynn Hegna to form a committee to research attracting 
more venders and charging members daily rates that will not sign up to work. Scott, Dustin and Steve expressed 
interest in this committee. M/S/P Kyle Ashling/Orlynn Hegna to charge the Outside Vendors $18 dollars for the 
weekend. 

ǒ Burgers for Next Yearôs Show: Chip will contact ñThe Midwest Cattlemanôs Associationò about the possibility of 
doing our burgers and filling our meat needs for next year. Dustin will check with the  Country Butcher in Dawson as 
a possible meat provider as well. 

ǒ Barrel Train: The barrel train had major tire issues. The idea of solid tires was discussed. Wayne Spiess is working 
on the mechanics of the train. Bob Schultz will contact Wayne to see how it is progressing. 

ǒ Recycling Barrels: M/S/P Chip Grube/Kyle Ashling to accept Mark Debeerôs offer to make some recycling 
containers for the show site. 

ǒ Next Yearôs Raffle: The issue of a raffle for next year was raised. Do we want to change the prizes? Possibly a beef 
bundle? Do we even want a raffle? This will be discussed at a later meeting. 

ǒ Next Board Meeting: the Board of Directors will next meet at 7:00 PM, Thursday, October 5
th
 @ the Thresherôs 

Kitchen at Heritage Hill. 
ǒ Next General Membership Meeting: The next General Membership meeting will be Tuesday, September 19

th
 at 

7:00 PM @ the Thresherôs Kitchen at Heritage Hill.  
ǒ Clubôs WC Allis: M/S/P Bob Schultz/Les Bergquist to give to Sawyer Ashling the old WC tractor with the split block. 

Sawyer will be restoring it so it can be a running tractor at future shows. 
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ǒ Adjournment: M/S/P Les Bergquist/Kyle Ashling to adjourn. 
 
 

 

TREASURERôS REPORT: AUGUST 2017 

 

Financial Statement: August 1, 2017 
              

Internal Accounts 
  

Depository Accounts 
   $8,487.84  General Fund 

 
$3,316.26  Citizens Alliance Bank - Checking 

$411.90  Building Fund 
 

$21,002.17  CAB - Preferred Money Market 
 $4,122.99  Chapel Fund 

 
$0.00  CAB - Certificate of Deposit 

 $9,353.59  Farming Fund 
 

$24,318.43  TOTAL 
   $1,942.11  Insurance Fund 

      $24,318.43  TOTAL 
  

$0.00  Loan Balance - Citizens Alliance Bank 
                  

         

Operating Statement 
       

         $24,318.43  Balance: August 1, 2017 
              

  
RECEIPTS 

  
DISBURSEMENTS 

 

 
$245.00 Camping 

 
($1,173.50) Advertising 

 

 
$150.00 Church Service 

 
($1,500.00) Audio 

  

 
$826.50 Concession Stand Sales ($1,000.00) Cash Raffle Prizes 

 

 
$1,877.69 Corn Sales 

 
($900.00) Dance Band 

 

 
$1,091.00 Donations 

 
($80.48) Electricity 

 

 
$105.00 Dues/Memberships 

 
($1,249.49) Farming Expense 

 

 
$2,530.93 Equipment Sales 

 
($4,812.40) Food 

  

 
$11,793.00 Food Sales: Threshers'  Kitchen ($396.25) Fuel 

  

 
$735.00 Food Sales: Tractor Pull/Dance ($100.00) Pastor 

  

 
$6,985.00 Gate Admission 

 
($62.00) Postage 

 

 
$5,170.00 Gun Raffle 

 
($360.60) Refuse Disposal 

 

 
$3.83 Interest 

  
($1,857.27) Repairs 

  

 
$487.80 Kibble Cup Cost Share ($76.84) SMV Signs 

 

 
$62.00 Meeting Lunch Donation ($2,000.00) Tractor Pull 

 

 
$671.00 Merchandise Sales 

 
($50.00) Vocalist 

  

 
$562.00 Pedal Raffle 

 
($15,618.83) TOTAL 

  

 
$242.00 Shingle Mill  

     

 
$1,000.00 Sponsorships 

     

 
$380.00 Swap Spaces 

     

 
$2,369.15 Wheat Sales 

     

 
$37,286.90 TOTAL 

  
$45,986.50  Balance: August 31, 2017 

                  

         

Financial Statement: August 31, 2017 
              

Internal Accounts 
  

Depository Accounts 
   $19,100.67  General Fund 

 
$24,981.51  Citizens Alliance Bank - Checking 

$411.90  Building Fund 
 

$21,004.79  CAB - Preferred Money Market 
 $4,122.99  Chapel Fund 

 
$0.00  CAB - Certificate of Deposit 

 $12,350.94  Farming Fund 
 

$45,986.30  TOTAL 
   $10,000.00  Insurance Fund 

      $45,986.50  TOTAL 
       

    
$0.00  Loan Balance - Citizens Alliance Bank 

Leslie K. Bergquist, Treasurer 
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There will be an open house 80th Birthday Party for Wesley Thompson on Sunday October 1, 2017 from 
1:00 to 4:00 at Heritage Hill. No Gifts please, let your presence be your gift.   
 
 

Last month an email survey regarding the 2017 Threshing Show was sent to all members. Please fill it out 

and return it promptly. 

 

These survey forms will also be available on paper for your feedback at the September 17
th
 Membership 

meeting. (if you are a person that does not email.)    

 

Also, we would like to find the opinions of people that attended the show, but whom are not necessarily 

members of MVAFPMA.  

 

Why not email a form to a non-member who was at the 2017 show, (or simply grab an extra copy for that 

person to fill out.)  

 

All surveys need to be returned ASAP.  
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